














    

        8

See below table for more details about FY16.

Pursuant to White House Executive Order 12372, “Intergovernmental Review of Federal Programs” 
OPGS serves as the District’s State Single Point of Contact (SPOC) and manually administered 189 
SPOC applications in FY16 compared to 215 in FY15.  OPGS’ automated SPOC application process is not 
functioning because of operational problems with its Grants Information Data System (GIDS).  In FY16, OPGS 
processed SPOC applications worth $465M compared to $401M in FY15.  The total value of D.C. government 
applications rose $3.3M above the $116.9M amount applied for in FY15.  Please see the below table for 
more details.

During this period, OPGS, in collaboration with Mayor’s Office of the General Counsel and Mayor’s Office 
of Community Affairs, participated in the Grants Accountability Review Board (GARB) and reviewed the 
practices of Community Affairs’ grant making agencies.  In addition, OPGS drafted a new version of the 
Citywide Grants Manual and Sourcebook used by DC agencies grant makers.  The updated Sourcebook will 
be released in the first quarter of 2017.

OPGS’ Grant Related Website Services

The Weekly Funding Alert, through which OPGS communicates funding opportunities to District agencies 
and local nonprofits, had a 25% increase in the total number of online subscribers from 9,894 in FY15 to 
12,592 in FY16.  However, OPGS’ grant website services overall, including the Weekly Funding Alert, DC 
Grants Clearinghouse, and State Single Point of Contact (SPOC) had a declining number of viewers between 
FY15 and FY16.    

Funding Alert Competitive Grant Announcements
Funding Source Total $ Value Posted

District $100,432,611

Federal $ 6,370,795,134

Foundation $50,598,133

Grand Total $6,521,825,878

SPOC Applicants Number of Applications  Value of Applications

Nonprofit 134 345,104,041

District Government 55 120,230,785

Grand Total 189 465,335,826

Type of Visitors No. of Visitors FY 15 No. of Visitors FY16

Returning 31,480 29,531

New 16,502 12,479

SPOC 215 189

Total 48,197 42,199
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OPGS partially attributes the decline in website visitors to the technical problems that exist with its Grants 
Information Data System (GIDS) which houses its grants related databases. To address this decline, OPGS is 
proactively reaching out to District agencies’ grant point of contact to promote specific competitive federal 
grant opportunities.

Looking Ahead to FY 2017

OPGS plans to initiate the following activities during this period:

     •   Promote OPGS via an aggressive and broad range social media campaign;
     •   Increase the District’s authorized donation receipts to $30M;
     •   Host at least two intensive grant proposal writing training sessions; and 




